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Dear Parents/Carers 
Culcheth High School has been busier than ever this year, and as we approach the final weeks of a very long 
summer term, there is so much going on in school, which is a testament to the hard work, and dedication of 
everyone in the school community. It has been a good year for the school and it has been great to reflect on 
the achievements of our students and staff in 2018-2019.  

As we look back over the year and celebrate achievements and accomplishments, I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank the students, staff and governors for their hard work and commitment to making it all 
happen.  I would also like to thank all parents, carers and members of the local community for their continued 
support in everything that we do as a school. 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish staff, students and their families a happy, restful and safe 
summer break and look forward to seeing you all in September, fully refreshed, for the challenges of a new 
academic year, full of opportunities. 
Mr C P Hunt, Headteacher 
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Key School Dates 

 

 

 

19th July 2019 
School Closes for 
Summer  
 
22nd August 2019 
GCSE Results Day 
 
2nd September 2019 
INSET Day  
 
3rd September 2019 
INSET Day 
 
4th September 2019 
Autumn Term 
Commences 
 
 
 

 

Monday Week 2 

 

 
 

9th September 2019 
 

23rd September 2019 
 

7th October 2019 
 

21st October 2019 
 
 
 

 

Publication Dates 

 

 
 

13th September 2019 

Staff Leavers 
 

It is always difficult to say goodbye to staff but especially when they have been at Culcheth for many years 
and contributed so much to the school community and the lives of many young people over the years. I would 
like to thank Mrs Doyle (Mathematics) for all her work in leading the Mathematics Department and wish her 
good luck in her new role at a school in Stoke. I would like to wish Mr Hadfield (Science Technician) all the 
very best in his retirement. We also say goodbye to Mrs Unwin (TA) and Mrs Lagar (Reprographics) and we 
thank them for all of their great work within the school community as they leave Culcheth High School for new 
challenges. 
 
 

Head Students 2019-20 
 

On Thursday 20th June, twenty-four Year 10 students went through a tough selection process to determine 
who would be our Head Students next year.  Every candidate had already taken the time to write a detailed 
letter of application, all of which were excellent.  All students performed impressively in the group task.  A 
smaller number of students were then taken through to interview and, once again studentsô performance in 
these interviews was of an exceptionally high standard. Their performance at all of these points was 
considered alongside the results of a whole-staff vote.  Full behaviour and attendance records were also 
considered.   

Mr Owens, Mr Cushing and Mr Dugdale found it incredibly hard to make a final decision given the strength 
of the field, but a decision had to be made, and in the end only one-in-six could make it through.  After a long 
and difficult deliberation, the successful candidates were selected.  Congratulations to our new Head 
Students for 2019-20: Abigail Brighton, Head Girl; Oliver Mellows, Head Boy; Lucy Burnham, Deputy Head 
Girl; and Harry Anderson, Deputy Head Boy. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Itôs been a very busy  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Prom 
 

On Tuesday 2nd July, Year 11 students celebrated their Prom at the Hallmark Hotel in Warrington.  They arrived in style and were certainly 
dressed to impress.  Everyone enjoyed a three-course meal followed by lots of dancing! A fantastic evening was enjoyed by all. 
The Prom is always something that students look forward to; we hope the Class of 2019 enjoyed their evening, and look forward to seeing 
them back in school on Thursday 22nd August, when they collect their GCSE results. 
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Parking Around School 
 

A note for parents who drive students to school and use the 
school car park, Withington Avenue and Culcheth Hall Drive.   
If you drop your child off or collect them from school, please use 
the drop-off bay in the school car park or, if using Withington 
Avenue or Culcheth Hall Drive: 

- Please drive slowly ï children are crossing to and from 
the ginnel 

- Please park considerately so that driveways are not 
blocked and grass verges are not damaged. 

- Please do not use residentsô driveways to turn 
- Please do not use the Primary School Car Park 

 
 

 

School Uniform 2019-20  
 

Please be reminded that, girlsô socks should be of a length whereby 
they are unable to wear them above the knee. Knee high socks 
turned down are not deemed acceptable.  A full updated version of 
the school uniform guidelines is on the school website. 

The rest of the school uniform for 2019-20 has not changed in 
essence, however there are a number of points that parents/carers 
need to be aware of: 
 

1. The óSchool Shoe Guidanceô that remains applicable for 
September 2019 is contained in this newsletter and is available 
on the school website, along with the 2019-20 uniform statement. 

2. All students must wear school óclip-onô ties from September 2019. 
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Business and Media Studies Visit to London 
 

Year 9 and 10 Business and Media 
Studies students had a fun-packed 
educational experience in the city of 
London towards the end of June.  
The first day involved a walking tour 
of the sights including the British 
Museum, Leicester Square, 
Piccadilly Square, Westminster, 
Buckingham Palace, Trafalgar 
Square as well as many of the public 
parks in the capital.   

Day two saw a visit to London 
Zoo and the Warner Brothers Harry 
Potter Studio Tour. The visit was 
concluded on the Friday with a visit 
to Harrods, a cruise up the Thames 
to Greenwich and lunch in Borough 
Markets.  The students and staff 
thoroughly enjoyed the trip and the 
great weather before returning late 
Friday evening. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Ride 4 Darbs 
 

On Saturday 15th June the 8th 
Annual óRide 4 Darbsô bike ride 
took place. Cyclists took part in 
either a 1, 30, 50 or 100-mile bike 
ride all in memory of Paul 
Darbyshire, late father of Jack 
Darbyshire in Year 10. Weather 
forecasts leading up to the day 
were not great but, either way, 
there was no chance that any of 
the Culcheth Year 10 pupils or Mr 
Owens were planning on giving up. 
Thankfully the weather conditions 
were, on the whole pleasant, (apart 
from the torrential downpour for an 
hour or so). The Culcheth High 
representatives took on the 50-mile 
bike ride having conquered the 30 
mile the year before. A fantastic 
and challenging day was 
completed with over £15000 raised 
for Motor Neurone Disease 
Association in the eight years that 
the event has been running.  
 
 

School Gates 
 

A reminder to all parents/carers that the school gates open at 8am. Students arriving on site before 8am will be unable to enter the school 
site until this time. 
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Summer GCSE Exam Results 
 

Year 11 GCSE Exam Results will be available for collection from the School Hall on Thursday 22nd August 2019 from 8.45am 

If a student is unable to collect their results and wishes someone else to collect them on their behalf (e.g. a parent or a nominated 
representative) they must provide the following: 

- Proof of the studentôs identity i.e. passport, driving licence or birth certificate 
- A signed letter of authorisation from the student  
- Proof of their own identity 

Results CANNOT under any circumstances be given out over the telephone or via email. If for any reason a student cannot collect their 
results personally or send in a nominated representative, we are able to post out results upon receipt of an A5 stamped self-addressed 
envelope (please ensure the correct postage is affixed). This must be left at the main reception and given to a member of the administration 
team. 
 

 

Examination Certificates 
 

Examination certificates will be available for collection for 2019 Year 11 leavers from school week commencing 18th November 2019.  
Certificates can be collected between the hours of 9.00am and 4.00pm from the main school reception. Students must bring identification 
with them upon collection.   

Certificates belong to the student and therefore cannot be issued to any other individual without the relevant documentation which 
includes proof of student identity i.e. passport, driving licence or birth certificate, a signed letter of authorisation from the student and 
identification of the person collecting. It is extremely important that examination certificates are collected as they are required for Higher 
Education and future employers often request them. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Culcheth High School Ladies Completed the Starlight Walk  
 

Five years ago a group of ladies from Culcheth 
High School completed the Warrington Starlight 
Walk to raise funds for our lovely colleague Sue 
Broome who had made use of the St Roccoôs 
Hospice during her struggle with cancer. 

This year I wanted to do the walk again as 
my lovely Mum had recently passed away, after 
her battle with cancer came to an end.  Many of 
my friends at work have also had relatives who 
have fought, won and lost their fight as well as 
some colleagues who have been directly 
involved in their own battle with cancer. 
Soé.. on the 21st June, a group of us set 

out to complete the 13 miles (half a marathon).  
Easy, it sounds?!  Starting at midnight and 
walking through the night was the challenge! 
WE DID IT in just under four hours and have 
raised more than £2000.  Thank you to all of 
you who donated loose change, money, bought 
a book or a cake! 

Hospices like St Roccoôs rely on funding.  I 
know that the nurses and hospice staff who 
cared for my Mum in Somerset were 
unbelievable and they made her last few days 
so much easier.  It was a brilliant experience 
and we are so grateful for all your kind 
donations to help raise this wonderful amount. 
Mrs P Tanner, Progress Leader Year 8 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Warrington Youth Service 

 National RSE Day 27th June  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

National RSE Day is an annual celebration of excellent 
Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) that helps to educate 
children and young people about healthy relationships and positive 
sexual health. At Culcheth High School, we are preparing for 
ensuring that we are fully conversant with the new Department for 
Education framework on RSE and Health Education, and are 
currently training our new cohort of Youth Health Champions (more 
on this to follow in the Autumn Term) to help support our whole 
school community in engaging with the new content. 

As a precursor to this, we marked National RSE Day by 
highlighting to students the range of support and literature available 
to them both in our ILC and via online Apps, and hope next year to 
have even greater coverage! 

 
 

u Wud U? is a free educational tool that aims to show young 
people the behaviours that could put you at risk of being 
sexually exploited, through illustrated, interactive stories. 

u You will be able to discuss the decisions you would make if 
you were in the same situations as the characters in the 
stories. The app also offers advice about these decisions.  

The Wud U? app will help you to: 
u think about how you can make safe decisions. 
u provide you with more information about sexual 

exploitation, from a trusted source. 
u raise awareness of sexual exploitation. 
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